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Next week's issue will feature a farewell interview

with President Gamble.

THIS WEEK'S ISSUE

Interview with ENMU's President-Elect: Dr.
Jeff Elwell

Atits April 12 meeting the Eastern New Mexico University
Board of Regents selected Dr. Jeff Elwell, dean of the College
of Arts and Sciences at the University of Tennessee
Chattanooga, as the new president of the ENMU system,
which includes campuses in Portales, Roswell and Ruidoso.

He becomes ENMU's 10th president since its 1934 opening.

Dr. Elwell will replace Dr. Steven Gamble, who has been
president since 2001 and will retire at the end of June.

Read More
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How much can Eastern New Mexico University impact
your life? Just ask Jenica Swenson, a graduate
student, taking online classes over 1,100 miles away.

Jenica is a teacher in Minot, North Dakota, and is
studying for her master's in counseling. Her husband
is also active duty in the Air Force. She chose ENMU
because of the flexible online classes and professors.

Read More

Announcement Highlights

Presidential Retirement Reception Setfor June 29

A come-and-go retirement reception for Dr. Gamble will be from 2-4 p.m. on Thursday, June 29, in
the CUB lobby.

The campus and community are invited.

Cake and punch will be served.

Special recognitions of his 16 years of service will be presented.

For more information, call the President's Office at 575.562.2121.

ENMU-Roswell Hosting Retirement Reception for President Gamble

He has served as ninth President of the Eastern New Mexico University system for the past 16 years.
Dr. Steven G. Gamble will retire this summer, leaving the Portales campus with record enrollment
growth and numerous completed building construction and renovation projects. Both the Roswell and
Ruidoso campuses have also grown and thrived under Gamble's leadership.

ENMU-Roswell invites the campus and community to a farewell reception in Gamble's honor on
Monday, June 26, from 4-6 p.m. in the Administration Center lobby on campus at 52 University

Blvd.

"Dr. Gamble has been committed to making the Eastern New Mexico University system the best in
the state," said Dr. John Madden, ENMU-Roswell president.

"We appreciate his dedication and his focus on student success. Even in difficult budgeting times, he
always made protecting ENMU's mission and its employees his top priority.

"We thank Dr. Gamble for his guidance and leadership and wish him health and happiness in this
next chapter of his life."

ENMU Hosting Alumni Golf Tournamentin Santa Ana

Eastern New Mexico University's 8th Alumni Scholarship Golf Tournament will be on Friday, July 7,
at the Santa Ana Golf Course in Santa Ana, New Mexico.

The golf tournament has raised a quarter of a million dollars in eight years for scholarships. Students
whose relatives are alumni are eligible to apply for the scholarship. The tournament is open to
everyone.

"The ENMU Alumni Scholarship Golf Tournament is one of our larger tournaments," says Santa
Ana's PGA Apprentice Javier Chavez. The 27-hole course allows for play from 5,500 to 7,400 yards
and features a 22,000-square-foot Club House accom panied by a four-star restaurant.

"ENMU was a great school," says alumnus George McGill who travels annually from the Garden
State to support the ENMU Greyhounds through golf.
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Sponsors, teams and individual golfers are proud to support Eastern New Mexico University students
in completing their college education and believe that investing in future leaders is critical.

"By awarding me the ENMU Alumni Scholarship, | am able to focus more on the most important
aspect of school - learning and career preparation,” says 2017-2018 scholarship recipient Jennifer S.
Martinez.

Congratulations to the 2017-2018 Eastern New Mexico University Annual Alumni Golf Tournament
Scholarship recipients:

Jaecy Banther - Portales, NM

John W. Dermer -Los Alamos, NM
Tanner S. Dickerman - Clovis, NM
Fernando L. Gonzalez - Carlsbad, NM
Jay J. Hargrove - Hobbs, NM
Kaleigh M. Johns - Portales, NM
Sarah D. Long - Portales, NM
Vivian E. Lueras -Los Lunas, NM
Jennifer S. Martinez - Seattle, WA
Micah L. Morris - Clovis, NM
Thalia E. Pantoja - Hagerman, NM
Austin R. Phillips - Portales, NM
Raymond Q. Salazar - Canyon, TX
Grant C. Wagner - Portales, NM

For more information, contact Eastern New Mexico University's Office of Alumni Affairs at
575.562.2125 or via email at Alumni.Affairs@enmu.edu

Deadlines for Fiscal Year End

Purchasing Cards: The Business Office suggests that purchases end June 19, 2017 to ensure the
charges will reflect on the June statement. Statements will be ready to review on June 26. If you are
traveling when the statements are due, please contact the Business Office at 562-2611.

Completed statements must be in the Business Office by June 29. Ruidoso statements will be due
by noon on June 30.

Interfunds: Interfunds for 2016-17 must be received by the Business Office by July 6. Interfunds
received after July 6 will not be processed for payment. Examples of on-campus charges include:
Sodexo, housing charges for camps, printing and duplicating charges, Physical Plant charges, etc.

Corrections to Accounts: Journal Vouchers and Budget Transfers are due in the Business Office by
July 7.

As per ENMU's Travel Palicy, all travelers seeking reimbursement of travel costs, should complete a
Travel Voucher form within five (5) working days of the trip.

All travel for 2016-2017 must be submitted to the Business Office by June 30, 2017.

Reimbursement for prior months should be submitted for payment before June 1. If you are traveling
on June 30 please contact the Business Office at 562.2611.

The last day checks will be cut for FY17 will be July 11, 2017.

ENMU Awards Page
Click on the link below to see the many state, regional and national honors ENMU has received.

hitp://www.enmu.edu/news-and-events/enmu-awards

Golden Student Success Center Webcam

Here is the link to the webcam showing the progress being made on the Golden Student Success
Center:

https ://www.workzonecam.com/projects/bradburystamm/enmugolden

How to Find Announcements
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Some employees have had questions about about not seeing their announcements in the Greyhound
Gazette-but did not know to dick on "Announcements."

The "Announcements” link is in the upper right side of the front page of the Greyhound Gazette.
Sign-Up to Receive the Greyhound Gazette

New employees do not automatically receive the Constant Contact email on Fridays previewing the
Greyhound Gazette. Anyone can sign up for the Gazette on the lower left sidebar of each issue.

The Gazette can also be accessed from a link on the lower left side of ENMU's home page.

For questions, email gg@enmu.edu.

Read More
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